
                                                                         PRAISES 
 
As we sit down to recount the amazing blessings of this past month, we are constantly 
reminded of how thankful we are for you, our amazing supporters! Your prayers and 
support have been a solid rock for us, and we're excited to share some updates. 
 
One of the incredible praises we want to share is that we've achieved an exciting milestone – 
since starting deputation in June, we have reached 50% of our funding goal! These last six 
months have been truly unforgettable, and reaching 50% already is a great testament to 
God's faithfulness and the generosity of individuals like you who have partnered with us to 
fulfill the Great Commission in Cambodia. 
 
November was a whirlwind of activity as we had the privilege of engaging with communities 
in six different churches across New York, Maryland, Delaware, New Jersey, and Indiana. The 
warmth and receptiveness to our family and our vision for Cambodia in each congregation 
were beautiful things. 
 
In the midst of our travels, Philip had the privilege of speaking at Rosedale Christian 
Academy, a school of over 900 students. Among them was a young man named Rory. Moved 
by the stories and needs of the Gospel in Cambodia, Rory told his Missions Pastor, David 
Stamp, at Rosedale Baptist Church that he believes God is calling him to be a missionary! 
Moments like these reaffirm the transformative power of God's Word and encourage us to 
keep sharing the need for more laborers in the harvest. 
 
During our travels, we had the incredible blessing of visiting our nation's capital. Exploring 
the rich history and witnessing the blessings of the USA was a humbling experience. 
Standing in the shadows of monuments that echo the sacrifices made for freedom reminds 
us just how much God has had His hand on our nation throughout the years. 
 
Over Thanksgiving, we had the opportunity to reconnect with family and our home church, 
New Life Baptist Church. We were also blessed to spend time with the Paiz family, 
missionaries in Costa Rica. We are so thankful for these wonderful friends and their heart to 
reach the people of Costa Rica for Christ! 
 
Once again, we want to thank you for your prayers. Your support is changing lives, and we're 
so grateful to have you on this journey with us. Our family wishes you a Merry Christmas and 
a New Year filled with God's blessings. Praise God for His Grace and Peace!" 
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CONNECT

Arya getting to spend some time with the Paiz' 

girls!

One of the chapel services that Philip was 

privileged to share our ministry in Cambodia with 

at Rosedale Christian Academy.

Spending time with the Taylors, Leons & Wilsons 

after presenting our ministry with Connect NYC.

- For Kaladin, that he would recover quickly 
from his ear infection. 
 
- For us to enjoy and soak in the blessings of 
being with family over Christmas. 
 
- For our online Khmer language learning in 
that will begin in Jan, please pray for 
proficiency in the language. 

- For God to protect our family as we travel 
during the upcoming RSV/Flu season with 
small children. 
 
- That we would get the remaining 50% of 
our support raised quickly. 
 
- For the spiritual health of our family as we 
travel. 


